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Sustaining the Work – Checklist 

(best practice) 
W H A T  D O  W E  ME A N  B Y  T HI S P R O C E S S ?  

Sustaining the Work is a process of developing financial, community, and organizational 
supports for interventions to remain viable in the long-term. The changes that communities 
seek often require more time than typically funded by an external agent. In addition, 
although not all efforts merit continuation, problems may return when the interventions - 
and even the collaborative processes that support them - are no longer in place. Many 
foundations and other external funding agencies expect efforts to leave something behind 
to continue successful change interventions and improvements.  
 
Yet when funding and support end, it is up to the community to find ways to maintain 
successful programs and effects. The process of Sustaining the Work can help community 
initiatives plan and implement efforts for the long haul.  
 
When groups engage in the process of Sustaining the Work, they can develop the necessary 
commitment, capacity, and resources (e.g., funds, community leaders, and organizations) to 
ensure  

(a) that the values, ideas, and processes of the effort are widely shared and deeply felt,  

(b) that important relationships are nurtured and remain strong,  

(c) that policy and practice innovations are institutionalized and become the norm, and  

(d) that needed financial and human resources are secured for the long term (Cornerstone 
Consulting Group, 2002). 

Sustaining the Work is a key process to help groups advance toward the behavioral changes 
and population-level improvements they seek. 

 

1. Determine whether the initiative or activities should be sustained. 

__ The group has determined who makes decisions regarding sustainability of the initiative 
or its efforts. 

__The group has determined the appropriate level of the initiative to be sustained. The 
group has determined if the initiative or the efforts of the initiative should be sustained. 

__ The group has determined the intended duration or the length of time that is appropriate 
for the initiative or effort to be sustained. 
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__ The initiative has sufficient support (both internal and external) to maintain the 
initiative or the efforts of the initiative, if desired. 

__ There is sufficient commitment from the group to maintain the efforts of the initiative, if 
desired. 

2. Assess the current situation for sustaining the initiative. 

__ The group has identified current or potential resources needed to sustain the initiative or 
its efforts. 

__ The group currently has sufficient human resources necessary to sustain the initiative or 
its efforts. 

__ The group currently has sufficient financial resources necessary to sustain the initiative 
or its efforts. 

__ The group assessed its activities and products, its benefits and competition. 

3. Clarify the goals and context for sustaining the efforts of the initiative. 

__ The group has a clear mission and a common agenda to guide the sustainability of the 
initiative or its efforts. 

__ The group has assessed its progress in attaining its anticipated goals and objectives 
related to the mission of the initiative. 

__ The group has determined if the initiative’s current objective(s) need to be expanded or 
changed to support the sustainability of the initiative or its efforts. 

__ The group has decided what aspects of the initiative or effort should be maintained or 
altered. 

__ The group has established written goals and objectives related to sustaining the initiative 
or its efforts. 

__ The group has determined the specific activities and services to be maintained by the 
initiative. 

__ The group has identified the target community or population to participate or benefit 
from the sustained efforts of the initiative. 

4. Develop a sustainability plan that includes what resources will be necessary and how they 
will be attained. 

__ The group has established specific short-term and long-term financial goals and a budget 
including all projected income and expenses. 

__ The group has identified specific and appropriate strategies to be used to sustain itself. 
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__ The group has identified the current and potential basis and sources of resources 
including human and financial resources. 

5. Implement an action plan for sustaining the initiative or its activities. 

__ The group has developed and implemented an action plan for each of the strategies and 
tactics chosen. 

__ Action plans were developed that identified the person responsible, a clear timeline, and 
resources needed for implementing the components of the sustainability plan. 

__ The group systematically documents the activities and results of efforts to secure and 
maintain resources. 

__ The group regularly reviews the results of implementation in reaching its short and long-
term goals for sustainability. 

__The group has developed relationships and networks with potential partners including 
funders that may be interested in supporting the efforts of the initiative. 
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